
 
 

St. Mary’S ChurCh 
Rev. Tuan Van Nguyen, Pastor    

Sunday, March 27, 2022                                                           

 

Contact Information: 
P.O. Box 456  

Minooka, Il 60447 
Parish Office: 815-467-2233 

Parish Email: 
stmarysminooka@sbcglobal.net 

 



StaFF MaSSES 

St. Mary’S CoMMiSSionS 

 
Fr. Tuan Van Nguyen- Pastor                                                     
815-467-2233 ext.106 
stmarysminooka@sbcglobal.net 
 
Deacon Fred Ban- Director of RE                                               
815-467-2769, deaconfredstmarydre@yahoo.com  
 
Kathy O’Hagan- Pastoral Associate                                                    
815-467-4228 stmary3@sbcglobal.net 
 
Mary Blatti- Office Manager/Bulletin Editor                
815-467-2233 ex100,stmarysminooka@sbcglobal.net 
 
Mary Mogensen - Bookkeeper/ Foundation for Faith 
815-467-2233 ext. 101, stmarysbusiness@gmail.com 
 
Kaleigh Mattson- Director of Music/Website/Social 
Media Coordinator 815-467-2233 ext 109 

Weekend Masses-         Saturday- 5:00pm 
            Sunday- 7:30am, 9am Livestream         
                           and 11am 
Weekday Masses            Mon, Tues, Thurs, Fri-  8:30am 
Communion Service-      Wed- 8:30am 
Confession-                      Saturday’s  4pm-4:45pm  
               in the Church              
Anointing of the Sick     Fr. Tuan is available for personal
             anointing at home, nursing  
             home, hospice etc. Please call  
             the rectory  815-467-2233. 

 Administration-  
John Jun 
Drjohnedd@aol.com 

Education-                                                            
Mary Kimble 
mtk2553@aol.com 

Prayer Squares Group-                                        
Peg Francisco 
stmarysminooka@sbcglobal.net 

Adult Choir/Children Choir-                           
Kaleigh Mattson 
Kaleigh.stmarysmusic@gmail.com 

Eucharistic Ministers-                                             
Fr. Tuan 
stmarysminooka@sbcglobal.net 

Prayer Tree-                                                         
Peg Francisco 
stmarysminooka@sbcglobal.net 

Bible Study-  
Cathy Fouts 
cathyfouts@comcast.net 

Finance Committee-                                           
Dan Friant 
daf1852@gmail.com 

Protecting God’s Children                                        
-Deacon Fred Ban 
Deaconfredstmarydre@yahoo.com 

Building and Grounds-                            
Dave Clark 
chiefengin@sbcglobal.net 

Fishers of Men-                                                 
Kevin Pullara 
kevinapullara@gmail.com 

Quilters-                                                          
Carole Fremarek 
cfremarek@sbcglobal.net 

Children’s Liturgy-                                                      
Karen Resar 
karenresar@yahoo.com 

Funeral Luncheon-                                           
Anne Schrishuhn 
ponzovista@gmail.com 

Worship Commission- 
Chris Gregory 
cslkgreg@msm.com 

Children's Mass Coordinator-                       
Katrinka Kochanek 
KKochanek@divfin.com 

Greeters-                                                                  
Fr. Tuan 
stmarysminooka@sbcglobal.net 

Religious Education- Deacon Fred Ban 
deaconfredstmarydre@yahoo.com 

Christmas Giving Tree-                                      
Kathy Williamson 
 

Knights of Columbus-                                                        
Brian Flanigan 
briankflanigan@yahoo.com 

Welcoming Committee-                                
Doris Boehm 
wdboehm@att.net 

Council of Catholic Women-                                 
Jeanne Rapp 
Jeanchuck73@gmail.com 

Lectors-                                                                
Kathy O’Hagan 
stmary3@sbcglobal.net 

 

ContaCt inForMation 

Parish Council-                                          
Anne Schrishuhn 
ponzovista@gmail.com 

Youth Ministry-                                        
Joanne Ban 
joban4smym@yahoo.com 

ProLife-                                                        
Kathy Glover 
(815)467-2233 

 

 

 

 

 

RCIA-                                                                   
Deacon Fred Ban/ Kate Ross 
deaconfredstmarydre@yahoo.com  

Religious Education -                                   
Deacon Fred Ban 
deaconfredstmarydre@yahoo.com 

 

815 941-4419.  

 

815-277-6363  

Parish Rectory  Office- Mon-Thurs-8am-4pm 
   Fri- 8am-12pm 
Rectory Phone-    815-467-2233 
 
Website-   www.stmarysminooka.com 
Fax-   815-467-1760 



MaSS anD PrayEr intEntionS 

   DATE   TIME        MASS INTENTION          FROM  

 
Taryn Schrader 
Robyn Bumgarner 
Judy Stafford 
Special Intentions 
Sara Lovell 
Elaine Troutman 
Roger Dollinger 
Wren Wagoner 
Sue Burich 
Phyllis Hoyland 

This week candles were lit for : 
 

· Gloria Ziebler 
· Angelo Anzalone 
· Ronald Foster 
· Debbie Phillips 
· Police & Firefighters 
· An end  to  the Corona Virus 
· Sanctity of Life from Conception until  Natural Death 

 
If you would like a candle lit outside for a                
special intention, please call the Parish 
Office at 815-467-2233. 

 
 

Denise Tonarelli 
Kimberly Gaydula 
Dylan Pickett 
Paul Thien Phu 
Fr. Jim Lennon 
Deidra Hogan 
Lonnie Barutello 
Jerry Davidson 
Kevin McEvilly 
Lorenzo Benitez 
Marlena Benitez 
Rosalie Jostes 
Gerald Boucher  
Alesia  

Parish Sick List 

 
 

Morning Rosary is prayed daily before 8:30am. Mass. 
 

Saturday, March 26  5:00pm  Bill Stafford    Norine Flynn Spero 
      Anne Kenney    John Kenney 
Sunday, March 27  7:30am  Anita Chivatero    Cathy Glover 
    9:00am  John Armetta    Ed & Vicki Walsh 
                Sanctity of Life 
              11:00am  Parishioners 
              12:00pm              Baptisms 
Monday, March 28  8:30am  Lorraine Davidson   Denise Tonarelli 
Tuesday, March 29  8:30am  Pat & Mickey McDonald &  
      John Brown    The Family 
Wednesday, March 30  8:30am  Communion Service    
Thursday, March 31  8:30am  Lottie Gaydula    Sharon Gaydula 
Friday, April 1   8:30am  Minh Nguyen    Fr. Tuan 
    3:00pm  Stations of the Cross    
Saturday, April 2  5:00pm  Bill Stafford    Kathy & Craig Williamson 
      Ken Kinsella    Gloria Maxwell & Family 
Sunday, April 3   7:30am  Rita Bernardy    Chuck Bernardy 
    9:00am  Al & Mike Mance   Bonnie Rentschler 
      David Gregory Sr.   Knights of Columbus 
      Sanctity of Life  
    11:00am Lorraine Davidson   Joe & Carol Schmitz 
 



 

From Bishop Hicks 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



St. Mary’s News 

You are invited! - an invitation from Pope Francis, the Vatican, and Bishop Hicks to build up the body of 
Christ as the Church moves into its third millennium.  The aim of the Synod is to discern how we are “living 
the faith” and how, we as a Church, are achieving this together.  As we journey together in this “Synod                          
Process”, please take this survey honestly and openly.   
How will this work? 
Fill out the ONLINE SURVEY by April 1. Go to www.stmarysminookacom to access it. 
This survey is voluntary and anonymous, asking you to respond to questions regarding topics about your   
parish, the Catholic Church, faith/religious beliefs, and other circumstances. 
You must be at least 14 years of age to participate.  Please ask other family members to complete one.  We 
need as much input as possible. 
Benefits: 
By participating in this survey, you will be contributing to a growing base of knowledge which can provide 
clarity and alignment of the church’s mission on  a host of topics that affect the parishes, schools, social                 
services, individuals, family, and community.  The results of our parish survey will be compiled into a                      
document that our parish must submit to our Diocese by May 1, 2022.  For more information on the synod 
process, please refer to our diocesan website at www.dioceseofjoliet.org 
 

 
Welcome to St. Mary’s Church! 

Would you like to become a Registered Parishioner? 
 

     We are so blessed to have you with us today and every day! Our liturgies are made  
better by your  presence and  participation. We hope that you find the experience  here  at 
St. Mary’s to  be a warm and inspiring experience of the Eucharist and  the faith  that we                                    
profess.         
                                                                                                                                                       
If you are not registered and would like to be, please fill out the form below and mail it to 
the Parish office at St. Mary’s, P.O. Box 456, Minooka IL 60447. 

 
Name:______________________ 
Address____________________ 
City_______________________ 
Phone:_____________________ 



RE NEWS 

 Volunteer Schedules  

 If any children are                       
interested in reading at 
Children’s Mass. Please 
call Katrinka Kochanek at                                   
708-369-6216. 
Thank you. 

Communion for the Homebound 
 

If you or someone you know would like communion brought to 
your home,  please call the rectory at   815-467-2233. 
 

Good Morning RE Families!! 
 
Happy Spring Break!!  
 
Just a reminder that we are on Spring Break this week and we hope that you can slow down and spend 
sometime with your families as we rush closer to the end of the school year. 
 
More importantly we hope that you can spend sometime in prayer with your family as we approach Holy 
Week!! 
 
During Holy Week we will be celebrating a Seder Meal in RE. This is a great way to 
help our children see the importance of God's gifts to us.  
 
Have a fantastic Spring Break and see you next week!! 
 
Peace and Blessings, 
 
 Deacon Fred Ban 
Director of Faith Formation 
  

Date Lector Eucharistic  
Ministers 

Altar                  
Servers 

Saturday, April 2 
5:00pm 

Kathy                                
Sabuco 

Roy                               
Sabuco 

Lauren                   
Klimchack 

Sunday, April 3 
7:30am 

Brenda                         
Rittof 

Marie                        
Moretti 

Bridget       
Phillips 

Sunday, April 3 
9:00am 

Chris                              
Gregory 

Sydney Yunker 
Alice Mayr                

Brooklyn 
Lehner 

Sunday, April 3 
11:00am 

Cathy                       
Fouts 

Glenda Smith 
Kathy O’Hagan                      

Keighera 
Fleming 

Date Lector Eucharistic  
Ministers 

Altar                  
Servers 

Saturday, April 9 
5:00pm 

Kathy                            
Sabuco 

Roy                        
Sabuco 

Jada                                
Akroush 

Sunday, April 10 
7:30am 

Ric                                   
Offerman 

Carole                    
Fremarek 

Antonio                           
Esquivel 

Sunday, April 10 
9:00am 

Vic                                
DelMastro 

Erica Schramm 
Sydney Yunker 

Moly                     
Schramm 

Sunday, April 10 
11:00am 

Brenda                                   
Rittof 

Jessica Folsom 
Jane Spray                 

Sarah  
Folsom 



 
Question of the week  Our Saint of the Week  

 
Question: 
I used the small missal at Mass and noticed the instruction 
to bow during these words of the Creed: “by the power of 
the Holy Spirit he was born of the Virgin Mary, and                       
became man.” Is this a required posture? 
Answer: 
Yes. According to the General Instruction of the Roman 
Missal, the faithful make a profound bow at the words of 
the Creed “by the power of the Holy Spirit he was born of 
the Virgin Mary, and became man”: 

The Creed is sung or recited by the priest together 
with the people with everyone standing. At the 
words et incarnatus est (“by the power of the Holy 
Spirit . . . became man”) all make a profound bow, 
but on the Solemnities of the Annunciation and of 
the Nativity of the Lord, all genuflect. . . . A bow 
signifies reverence and honor shown to the                    
persons themselves or to the signs that represent 
them. There are two kinds of bows: a bow of the 
head and a bow of the body. 

· A bow of the head is made when the three Divine   
Persons are named together and at the names 
of Jesus, of the Blessed Virgin Mary, and of the 
saint in whose honor Mass is being                       
celebrated. 
A bow of the body, that is to say a profound 
bow, is made to the altar . . . in the Creed at the 
words Et incarnatus est . . . (GIRM 137, 275) 

 
St Francis of Paola 

 
Francis was born at Paola, Italy and was educated at the 
Franciscan friary of San Marco there, and when fifteen 
became a hermit near Paola. In 1436, he and two                     
companions began a community that is considered 
the foundation of the Minim Friars. He built a                             
monastery where he had led his eremitical life some                   
fifteen years later and set a Rule for his followers                 
emphasizing penance, charity, and humility, and added to 
the three monastic vows, one 
of fasting and abstinence from meat; he also wrote a rule 
for tertiaries and nuns. He was credited with many                       
miracles and had the gifts of prophesy and insight into 
men's hearts. The Order was approved by Pope Sixtus 
IV in 1474 with the name Hermits of St. Francis 
of Assisi (changed to Minim  Friars in 1492). Francis                          
established foundations in southern Italy and                   
Sicily, and his fame was such that at the request of dying 
King Louis XI of France, Pope Sixtus II ordered him to 
France, as the King felt he could be cured by Francis. He 
was not, but was so comforted that Louis' son Charles 
VIII, became Francis' friend and endowed several                      
monasteries for the Minims. Francis spent the rest of 
his life at the monastery of Plessis, France, which Charles 
built for him. Francis died there on April 2nd and was       
canonized in 1519. His feast day is April 2. 
 



ST. Mary’s News 

 

 

Thank you 
St. Mary’s Quilters would like to   congratulate the 
winner of this year’s quilt:  Jake Wines !!! 
 
Thank you to everyone who supported the ticket sales 
for the quilt. 100% of the profits will go to St. Mary’s 
Church. 

Reflections for the Spiritual Adoption 
of an Unborn Baby 

Written by and permission given to St. Isidore Church for their use by Lisa Menich 
 
 

What is Spiritual Adoption? 
 Spiritual Adoption is a way to prayerfully bond to one particular, yet unknown, baby as 
he/she begins the journey from conception to birth. Through Spiritual Adoption, you 
commit yourself to remembering that child in prayer for 40 weeks, thus “adopting” 
them, until the day that they are born. This is a prayerful way to open our hearts to those 
who are voiceless and to be a strong witness to the sanctity of all life. 
 
Week 1 
 “Here I am! Because of God's divine creativity, I am here! I have only begun with two tiny little cells 
that came together but I am already wonderfully designed in God's image. By the end of this week, I 
will make up only 100 cells. 
Yet, everything that I need to grow is right here in my mother's womb. It's already been decided whether 
I am a boy or a girl, what color hair I will have, what color my eyes will be, if I'll have my father's dim-
ple or my mother's crooked smile. They don't even know that I am here yet... but God does....and now 
you do too!” 

  



The Council of Catholic Women invite you to 
 

A Garden Tea Party  
Sunday, April 3rd 
2:00pm-4:00pm 
Parish Center  

Come join us for a lovely afternoon of friendship, music, 
and sweet treats. 

Tea and other beverages will be served.  
Tickets are on sale through March 27 at the Knights of    

Columbus Breakfast 
You can also purchase your tickets at Donut Sunday and 

the Knights of Columbus Breakfast, or by leaving a                     
message for Peg at (815) 467- 4493.                                                  

Tickets are $5.00 per person  
5 years old and under are free 

Raffle Baskets and Door Prizes!  
Music by Karen Isberg Sorbero will be our                               

entertainment for a fun afternoon! 
 

NO TICKETS AT THE DOOR. 
 

St. Mary’s News 

 

CCW is gratefully                            
accepting donations of 
small wrapped candies  

that will fit inside of the 
Easter eggs.  Look for a 

box in the back of Church.  
Thank you 



News 

 

 Bishop Blanchette                    
Scholarship. 

 
 
 
Joliet Diocesan Council of Catholic                     
Women have scholarship opportunities for you!  If 
you are going to attend or do attend a Catholic 
High School you can  apply for the Bishop 
Blanchette   Scholarship.  Applications are availa-
ble on Rectory Porch.  Please note these Scholar-
ships have their own  requirements.  Please pick 
up application for all the details. 

 
 Applications are due back to the                    

rectory by Friday April 1st. 

Career Opportunities at Catholic Charities’                                                   
St. Elizabeth Residences 

 

 

 

Catholic Charities, Diocese of Joliet (through its partnership 
with Evergreen Real Estate Services) is seeking applicants for 
a part time leasing agent at St. Elizabeth Residences, an 
affordable senior living community in Channahon. All candi-
dates must enjoy working with seniors. The leasing agent can-
didates must possess strong business and office skills; and 
preferably have experience working in the leasing and/or 
affordable housing industry.  
Part time hours for the leasing agent position are four or five 
days per week from mid-morning until mid-afternoon. Inter-
ested individuals should contact Debbie Wenzlaff at Ever-
green Real Estate Services at 312-989-4883.  
We are a faith-based organization providing service to people 
in need and calling others of good will to do the same. 



Support the works of the Lord through the 2022 Catholic Ministries Annual Appeal 

The 2022 Catholic Ministries Annual Appeal (CMAA) is now underway, and we are asking everyone to pledge their support 
to this important effort for our diocese, and our parish. 

This year’s CMAA theme, Devoted to the Works of the Lord, illustrates how the many ministries our annual appeal supports 
allow us to join together to do God’s work throughout our diocese. From helping the poor and vulnerable to forming future 
priests and educating people of all ages in the faith, the ministries funded through your gifts are far more extensive than our 
parish could provide on its own. 

Our parish’s goal for the 2022 CMAA is $44,600, and 70 percent of any amount we raise over our goal will be returned to us. This is 
a great opportunity for our parish! Please review the materials and prayerfully reflect on your gift to this year’s annual appeal. 

If you do not receive a CMAA mailing, please contact the parish office to request one. 
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